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SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 
Superintendent Fowler stated that the district received a rebate check from the architect for $75,000 for energy 
efficiency at the middle school.  Fowler also received a thank you letter from Gilda’s club for a $50,000 Pink 
Arrow check.  There are a lot of activities taking place throughout the district including athletics and 
musical/play events.  Fowler stated that we do have a library process in place and if things change at the 
Federal or State levels we will change our process.  An internal document related to transgender students that 
was questioned outlines the importance of good communication between school and families.  It is a tool that is 
used to have those conversations that address bathroom and extracurricular activities.  President Trump's 
orders as well as Congress and Governor Whitmer’s orders will have an impact on schools and we will be 
reviewing policies in the spring.  Changes take time.  What we will do is continue providing educational 
opportunities for our students.  This is what we are good at and will continue to do every day.  We will continue 
to talk about political changes but continue to keep doing what we have been doing.  The February Work 
Session will take place at the High School library.  
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS 
One audience member made a public comment.  No action taken. 
 
BOARD COMMENTS 
●​ Pat Nugent stated that he had an administrator that talked about the four R’s - Reading, Writing, Arithmetic 

and Relationships.  It is important that each teacher knows that they are not successful without 
relationships. It's hard to manage a school as an administrator without good relationships.  The Board has 
a goal in their Strategic Plan that students build and demonstrate real relationships with staff. 

●​ Jennifer Dougherty stated that the Board’s job is to make sure students are educated and ready for life 
after high school.  The Board deals with whatever regulations come their way.  Even though things are up 
in the air, no one claims to be a constitutional scholar and more importantly the Board does not try to be.  
Just because the Board does not show up for every fight that comes before them, they are doing their jobs 
and care about getting kids educated to be successful.   

●​ Laurie Kuna stated she was a classroom teacher for 29 years at Lowell High School.  The curriculum that 
was adopted tonight is for 6 years, the administration in Washington will be in office for 4 years, so there 
will be 2 years beyond that.  The overall goal of the Board is to educate kids, regardless of their needs.  It is 
the Board’s job, by law, to educate students.  She thanked the community for their support and thanked the 
Murray Lake staff for their presentation.  She stated Lowell has an outstanding staff. 

 


